MCCI Board of Directors Meeting
DRAFT MINUTES
34 Second Street, Turners Falls MA

September 26, 2011; 6 p.m.
Members Present:  Anne Harding, Mike Langknecht, Charles Kelley, Mik Muller, 

Staff: Dean Garvin  
Meeting called to order at 6:05 PM

Minutes – The minutes of 8/24/11 were not available.
Treasurer’s Report – All accounts were updated through the end of June.  Anne will try to coordinate a meeting with Dennis and Mike L. to get remaining reconciliations completed so financials can be updated.

Spending policies – there was discussion on spending policies and the need to communicate with the Brick House before using the bank card to ensure enough moneys are available in the appropriate accounts.  On a motion by C Kelley and second by Mik M. the committee unanimously approved the purchase of a wavelength multi-tester for $425.  It was noted a long term equipment purchase plan should be devised.  Dean reported the reorganization of storage had unearthed a working spare modulator and demodulator.
Staff Report – Dean distributed the staff report for the period from August 25th through September 28th.  Mike L. will try and coordinate a meeting at TFHS to work on production quality for the airing of the school committee meetings.  Mike L. will double check on the graphic that is used on the school committee meetings.
SoapBox Report – Mik thanked the staff and volunteers for all the work setting up the live broadcast and using the Anycast.  Special thanks to ECAT for their technical help as well as the used of the van.  Financially the derby did not raise as much money as expected possibly due to the Saturday race and multiple competing events.  It is planned to return to the Sunday schedule in 2012.  Mik noted that Steve Fitzgibbons had offered to drop a line from the tap to the end of the park with a possible drop at the Recreation Center.  There was discussion of a possible tap at the Rendezvous or Burrito Rojo for future live events.  It was noted there should be a technical wrap-up meeting to discuss issues and plan for 2012.

Producers Group – Mik spoke to the importance of reinvigorating the producers group.
ESPN2 – Mik would like to investigate the possibility of gaining a foothold with ESPN2 to air live events such as the Soapbox Derby.

Town Hall Key – Anne to contact Robin regarding return of the Town Hall key.

Status Update – minutes/agendas still not updated.  Anne is organizing them and will try and get them from draft to final stage and posted by end of November.
Board Members – On a motion by C. Kelley and second by Mik M. the board unanimously accepted Brent Eaton’s resignation from the board with regrets.  Brent has indicated via email that he would like to continue to be a producer and maintain his key and visitation status.  There was discussion on the need to have a policy review before this request could be granted.  Anne to let Brent know about this.

Mik has requested the board solicit new members particularly people with experience and residency in the villages of Montague.  A letter has been drafted to encourage new members and will be distributed to area businesses.
Hiring Process – Mik reviewed the idea of creating two part-time positions – one for technical direction and the other for communications.  On a motion by Mik M. and second by C Kelley it was unanimously agreed the hiring subcommittee with input from Dean Garvin would be empowered to draw up the proposed staffing needs and post the advertisements for new hires.  C Kelley noted he qualifies for Mass Disabilities funding to fit the technical position but it was pointed out that board members are not eligible for employment for at least one year following their resignation from the board.
Cumberland Farms building update – Steve Kulick has gotten involved with the building at the request of the Town (to exert pressure on the DCR to complete the paperwork on their end.  There were some concerns that the town could be sued if the building was not used for the purposed intended when it was taken by eminent domain (DCR welcome center).  It doesn’t seem likely because the proposal includes use as welcome center by the RiverCulture and Montague Business Association.  Walt Ramsey hopes to set a meeting for the EDIC in October.  Mik suggested the board should have a plan to move on the building if the opportunity arises.  He also advised that board members might want to visit other studios.
Upcoming Programs – Mik is working on a new show with the MBA with a focus on local business.  MCTV will be shooting the Thanksgiving Day football game.  There is a special town meeting scheduled for October 20th and Anne requested MCTV presence on November 11th for the Veterans Day ceremony.
The regular meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 26, 2011
